Clifford Township Supervisors Meeting November 10, 2013

Business meeting held on Tuesday November 10, 2013. Chairman Dennis Knowlton called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. Motion to approve the minutes by Mr. Knowlton, second by Mr. Marcho. All in favor. Treasurer's report reviewed and will be put on file. List of bills reviewed. Mr. Searle made a motion to pay bills, seconded by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor.

Old Business: Mr. McGraw talked to owners of trailer on 106 and they are looking for wheels and will have it moved out as soon as possible. Mr. McGraw is going to look in to have the constable go to the property owner who have let their places go to see if they could clean up and to see if someone is putting a junk yard on Tennessee Gas road.

Mr. Marcho made a motion to put \$10000.00 down on the sewer loan to help pay it down. Mr. Searle seconded the motion. All in favor.

New Business: It was announced that the super visors will have a budget meeting on Thursday Night, November 14th and 7:00 pm.

Mr. Searle brought it to the board's attention that the recycle in Montrose is losing money and will either go up in price or close all together. The township is not required to use Montrose for the recycling and can find another place to dispose of their recycling.

Mr. Searle also talked about Endless Mountain Heritage Resource has grant money to help work on green space. The contact person in our area to help with the grants is Sandy Wilmot. Sandy has volunteered to help the Township with the grant for walking trails and plans for the recreation area so we will be ready next fall. Mr. Searle would like to setup a meeting with the Director in the beginning of next year to explain to the board there options.

Road Report: The back hoe was worked on by Mike's and is ready for winter as is all the dump trucks. All the equipment is setup with fire extinguishers first aid kits, brushes and scrapers. The Township has a good supply of cinders and salt. Mr. DeFazio agreed to work for the township and will drive the white truck and handle Elkview Drive and Mr. Locker will also do some plowing for the township. Barhite will do the majority of the plowing.

Permit Officer: Kleinfelder is looking to obtain permits for road usage on several township roads, several driveway permits and a permit to run a pipe line under one township road. This is for a meter site in northwestern corner of Clifford Township. Joe McGraw will write up the agreement.

Planning Commission: Dr. & Mrs. Sweater is looking to put a drive to their back lot on 106 between their house and their rental. Mr. Vauter brought in plans for a subdivision for his sister.

Advisory Committee: Just wrapped up for the year and is planning to help with recreation area next year. When they return after the New Year they are going to look into putting picture threw out the municipal building of the township.

Historical Society: They are ready to pour the floor for the cider mill restoration project. Sandy Wilmot thanked Mike and Dave Prestys along with Ray Swingle for the many hours they donated to the historical society.